Technical Coordinating Committee Minutes
Thursday, September 16, 2021 at 9:00 AM
Virtual Meeting 



CALL TO ORDER

PRESENT:
Paul Forgey, Chair             Planning & Development

Ken Breedlove,Vice-Chair Albany Traffic Engineering Manager

Donald Gray 


Albany Director Facilities Management

Rozanne Braswell

Lee County Director of Planning & Engineering

Jacqueline Williams

GDOT Office of Planning, Transportation 
Barry Brooks


Assistant to the City Manager    
Dennis Carter

GDOT, District 4 Planning/Programming Coordinator

Ann-Marie Day

U. S. Department of Transportation, FHWA



Jeremy Brown

Dougherty County Engineering Manager

Rozanne Braswell

Lee County Director of Planning and Engineering

Kaniz Sathi

GDOT Office of Planning, Transportation Planner, 

Thomas Caiafa

GDOT, Branch Chief

Shaun Cookson

SWGA Regional Airport Superintendent of Operations

Jason Willingham

GDOT Assistant District Engineer, District 4

Larry McClain


Citizens' Transportation Committee Representative


Bruce Capps


Citizens' Transportation Committee Representative

Lequrica Gaskins

Downtown Manager

Shawnasi Barron

Transit

Stacey Rowe


Public Works Director (City) 

Angel Gray


Planning Manager

Bob Alexander

Leesburg Engineer
Bruce Maples


Albany Director of Engineering
ABSENT:

Steven Carter

Interim City Manager

David Hamilton

Transportation Director
Sanford Hillsman

Albany Dougherty Planning Commission



Michael Persley

Albany Chief of Police
Kenneth Johnson

Dougherty County Chief of Police

Charles Ryan Walker
GDOT
Office of Intermodal Programs, Atlanta

Chris Prokesh


Leesburg Chief of Police 

Beka Shiver


Southwest Georgia Regional Commission

Hubert Smigelski

Marine Corp Logistic Base

STAFF PRESENT:

Tanner Anderson

Planner II
APPROVAL OF MINUTES (June 17, 2021)

TOPIC I

Vice-Chair election





Paul Forgey 

Mr. Forgey opened the floor for nominations. Bruce Maples offered a motion to elect Rozanne Braswell as the newly elected Vice-Chair of the Technical Committee; seconded by Paul Forgey, the motion carried unanimously. There being no further elections, nominations were closed.
TOPIC II 

Transportation Update 





Tanner Anderson
MPO 101 – Unified Planning Work Program 2023 

We are awaiting to receive our numbers from GDOT/FHWA, these should be in by late October, early November. The call for activities will go after we receive the numbers. The committee should then receive a draft of the document in January. The adoption of the FY23 TIP is scheduled for February. 
RFQ - Freight Profile Update

The project went out for bid on September 9th and was sent to a list of pre-qualified GDOT consultants. Qualification and proposals will be accepted until October 11th
RFQ- Bike-Ped Plan Update

The project went out for bid on September 10th and was sent to a list of pre-qualified GDOT consultants. Qualification and proposals will be accepted until October 11th
Participation Plan Update
This document was recently amended in September 2020. This will need to be updated and amended to comply with Albany Transit System’s (ATS) Title VI document. Additions will include verbiage about the partnership with ATS and public outreach efforts.
Downtown Signal Upgrade Project – 16 Signals 
The Project Framework Agreement has been drawn up by GDOT’s project manager, Mr. Robert Johnson. The City of Albany will have to sign off on the MOA Agreement.

Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP Grant)
A public outreach meeting was held in early August. The Concept Team plans to meet October. A History Resource Survey Report (HRSR) is taking place this fall of 2021.

TOPIC III
Transit Update






Shawnasi Barron
Albany Transportation Center update 
The City has entered into a contractual agreement with LRA Construction. They were given notice to proceed on September 7th, 2021. The contractors are already on site removing the old asphalt and preparing for the construction phase. The construction project will take about 14 months.
Albany Transportation Center FY21-24 TIP Admin Mod (Recommendation Needed)
Mr. Anderson notified the committee that an budget adjustment to the new Albany Transportation Center was needed. Before the project could proceed the FY21-24 TIP would need to reflect this adjustment and an administrative modification was needed. Motion for recommendation by Barry Brooks and seconded by Ken Breedlove. Approved Unanimously
Title IV Document (Recommandation Needed)

Mrs. Barron informed the committee that the Title IV document puts Transit in compliance with the new FTA requirement and allows future FTA funding. The Mr. Anderson noted that the Public Participation Plan will have to be updated and amended at the January 2022 DARTS MPO to reflect the Title IV Document.

Motion for recommendation by Barry Brooks and seconded by Jeremy Brown. Approved Unanimously
PTASP Safety Performance Targets (Recommendation Needed)

Mrs. Barron informed the committee that the PTASP Safety Performance Targets were recently adopted in the Transit Development Plan (TDP) in June 2021. This will need to be adopted by the DARTS MPO. Motion for recommendation by Ken Breedlove and seconded by Jeremy Brown. Approved Unanimously
PTASP FY21-24 TIP Admin Mod (Recommendation Needed) 

Mr. Anderson noted that these PTASP Safety Performance Targets would not only need to be adopted by the DARTS MPO, but would need to be reflected in the FY21-24 TIP and future documents moving forward. Motion for recommendation by Barry Brooks and seconded by Ken Breedlove. Approved Unanimously
TOPIC IV
Engineering Reports


Ken Breedlove – City of Albany
· A couple of Traffic Signal Projects are currently in design phase. The Project at Broad and Broadway is currently delayed because of underground utility conflicts. The Broad and Turner field Traffic Signal design is advancing. 

· Numerous sites are scattered throughout the City of traffic calming. We have three sites in the process of being installed. We have four sites that are out for bid. 

· We have sidewalk projects going on at Magnolia and soon at E. Broad.

Jeremy Brown – Dougherty County
· 2020 Resurfacing Contract with Reeves Construction is wrapping up.  Project includes reconstruction or resurfacing of over 22 miles of roads in the County.

· Phase I Alley Paving Project.  Completing punch list items.  Consisted of five alleys needing paving.

· Phase II Alley Paving Project.  Clearing and grubbing and utility relocations have begun.  Consists of an additional 5 alleys scheduled to be paved.

· Surveying of Fleming Road Phase III has begun.  This will be for a road widening project.  Widening of Fleming Road from Gaissert Road to County Line Road and widening County Line Road from Fleming Road to Hwy 82.

· Radium Spring Run Bridge Rehabilitation Construction continued on this Project, looks to be complete in the first part of 2022.

· Working towards completing documents to bid out multipurpose trails throughout the old Radium golf Course.  Bid out by the end of the year.

Bob Alexander - Leesburg
· The City is currently working on a Downtown TAP Project. We are currently in the concept phase. It’s a duel partnership between the City and County.
· We are currently working on the Safety LMIQ Project along Robert B. Lee. Thermal Plastic and Sign are going in, as well on Starksville.
· We just completed the Peach Street resurfacing from Robert E. Lee to State Route 32 under a LMIQ project. 
· We are going out for bid for putting sidewalks along US 19, State Route 32 and Firetower Rd. 
Rozanne Braswell - Lee County 

· Pheasant Drive Extension - Approved in December 2020, Pre-Bid Meeting was held February 2021, with the bid opening in March 2021. The bid was award to Zane Grace Construction for $74,056.63 

· LMIQ SAP Projects: Road Striping, RPMS, Signage – New York Road, Stock Dairy Road and Graves Springs Road, went out for bid in September 2021. Peek Pavement was awarded the bid in September 2021.

· Resurfacing and Repair of Bronwood Road – Approved in June 2021. Bid opened in August 2021 and was awarded to Oxford Construction Company for $289,765.00

· Pinewood Road Culvert – Approved in May 2021, with the project going out of bid in July 2021. Zane Grace Construction was awarded the bid for $54,444.00 and a notice to proceed was given in August 2021. Work will begin October 2021. 

TOPIC V
Airport Report






Shaun Cookson
General Aviation Terminal
Went out for bid in May 2021. LRA was accepted by the City Commission. We have received our grants from the FAA, and these will be put into the project. The notice to proceed was issued September 9th. The total project time for both projects is estimated at 704 calendar days. It could be longer with a supply delay. 
Corporate Hanger

LRA will start with the Hanger project first before proceeding with the Aviation Terminal. 

TOPIC VI
Discussion

Chuck Mathis will replace Dougherty County Public Works Director, Larry Cook, moving forward.
ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:27 AM.
Minutes Prepared by Tanner Anderson
